
 

 

JACQUES A. EMOND 
 jemond@ehlaw.ca    613 940-2730 

BY E-FILE 
 
May 9, 2022 
 
Ms. Catherine Gilbert, Registrar 
Ontario Labour Relations Board 

505 University Avenue, 2
nd

 Floor 
Toronto, Ontario   M5G 2P1 
 
Dear Ms. Gilbert: 
 
Re: First Notice of a Project Agreement and Confirmation of Delivery – OLRB no. 0320-22-PR 

 
As the Board is aware, we are counsel to The Ottawa Hospital (“TOH”) with respect to the above-noted 
matter. 
 
We are writing further to the Confirmation of Filing that was issued earlier today.  Specifically, at Schedule 

“A”, to our surprise and contrary to this Application, the Board included representatives for the 

International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 793 (Mike Gallagher and Kirsten Agrell).  
  
It is noted that the International Union of Operating Engineers, Local 793 did not receive a first Notice of a 
Project Agreement, as the list of potential parties to this Project Agreement does not include the Operating 
Engineers.  There were no references to the Operating Engineers in the first Notice that was filed with the 
Board this morning.   
 
As such, the Schedule “A” to the Confirmation of Filing should not have included the International Union of 
Operating Engineers, Local 793.  We are requesting that the Board remove the International Union of 
Operating Engineers, Local 793 from its Schedule “A” immediately. 
 
Should there be any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.  
 
Yours truly, 
 
EMOND HARNDEN LLP 

 
Jacques A. Emond 
JAE/ah 
 
Encl.  
 

cc: All Parties (by email) 
 Operating Engineers, Local 793 (by email) 

The Ottawa Hospital (our client, by email) 


